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Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 
Troop Outings & Activities – We start out December with a trip to Crooked Creek during which we plan to build some primitive shelters, work on Klondike Derby skills and of course have some fun.  To Celebrate Christ’s birth together we will do some bowling at Fern Bowl on December 17th.  This is family event with all family members invited and encouraged to join us.  There will be no adult or Scout leadership meetings in December.  Last but not least, we will celebrate the achievements of our Venture Crew at a Court of Honor to be held on December 30th.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

December 2nd, 7:00 PM - Troop Meeting - Business  

December 9th, 7:00 PM - Troop Meeting - Business
December 17th, 7:00 PM – Bowling @ Fern Bowl
December 23rd, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meeting 

December 30th, 7:00 PM - Venture Crew Court of Honor
Crooked Creek Camp out - December 4th the troop will depart from St. Barnabas at the normal time and return from Crooked Creek in time to unload and be ready for 11:00 Mass.  There are a number of scouts who need to work on building primitive shelters for merit badges and we will also practice some Klondike Derby skills now that we know what the events are.
Venture Crew Notes – Several of the Venture Crew’s members have earned the Ranger Award.  The Ranger award is the highest outdoor award that can be earned in the Venture program and if we keep in mind that all of our Venture Crew members are Eagle Scouts, this accomplishment is even more impressive.  They’ve demonstrated a clear drive to excellence and we will celebrate with them on December 30th, at St. Barnabas’ Gallagher Hall, at 7:00.  There will be about a 30 to 45 minute program that will be followed by refreshments for all.  Our crew does quite a bit for the troop so we would like as many of our members and families to come out and congratulate them.  Please come in Class As.  Just as a reminder, Crew 243 will host a pancake breakfast on February 14th.  We encourage everyone to come out and have a great breakfast with friends and family!
Troop Leadership meetings – Adult and Boy leadership meetings are cancelled for the month of December.
Troop Dues - The troop committee met and after evaluating Fiscal Year 2009's expenses and 2010's forecasted expenses, set the troop's dues for the first half of 2009 at $80.00 ($40.00 for new members).  As is our tradition, if our 2009 expenses are lower than budgeted and we have extra funds, a prorated refund of excess dues from 2009 will be distributed based on the amount of dues paid.  The increase was partially due to an increase in the cost to charter each Boy Scout.  The dues will be re-examined in June for the second half of the year.  The other reason is in support of the wonderful participation by our adult leadership who will be attending Woodbadge training.  Woodbadge training is top of the line leadership training that is as good as most corporate leadership programs with a price tag that is much lower.  This is a very worthy investment in our leadership and we are very fortunate to have so many adults interested in participating.
Equipment Advisor - We would like to thank Paige Shank for the time that she gave to the troop in her role as the equipment advisor.  She is unable to continue in this role so we are looking for another adult to take over.  Please contact Joe Lynch if you can support the troop in this way.
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our bus is paid by the Friends of Troop 243 which is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function it is likely that he has a few gift cards with him.  Please stop Frank at any time and ask him for one of these cards and he will give you one on the spot.  

Yours in Scouting,

 Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary

